
Deerfield Planning Board 
Date:  04-19-23 meeting 
Meeting Time: 7:00 pm 
Meeting Location:  George B. White 
 
Public Hearing:  Hole Replacement on 146 Line. 
In Attendance:  Fred McGarry, Gary Sanborn, Don Wyman 
Not attendance:  Bill Perron 
Approximately 20 residents in attendance. 
Environmental representative, Andrew Ackerman 
Unfortunately, no recording is available for this meeting so the 
minutes will be summarized.   
 
Chairman Pete Schibbelhute started the meeting explaining 
what the meeting was for. 
Andrew Ackerman explained that he had met with the 
Conservation Commission, and they had concerns to address 
with regards to best management practices and vernal pool 
mapping.  
 
Many of the attendees from the public expressed concerns 
about the height of the poles and how long the project would 
take.   
 
Don Wyman explained why the poles needed to be replaced.\ 
The lamination of the poles was the reason the poles were 
failing.   
 
Follow up meeting for this subject will be held May 24, 2023 


